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July 15, 2008

INT. NO. 783:
By Council Members Dilan, Comrie, Gentile, Koppell, Recchia Jr., Seabrook and Weprin (in conjunction with the Mayor)

TITLE:
A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to site safety personnel, including concrete site safety managers.

ADMINISTRATIVE CODE:
Amends Chapter 33 of the Building Code by adding a new section 3310.9.

BACKGROUND AND ANALYSIS:

On July 15, 2008, the Committee on Housing and Buildings, chaired by Councilman Erik Martin Dilan, will conduct a hearing on Int. No. 783, A Local Law to amend the Administrative Code of the City of New York, in relation to site safety personnel, including site safety managers.  
The Council is concerned about the performance of individuals and businesses directly engaged in concrete work throughout the City.  In recent years there have been a number of incidents related to concrete operations that was performed in a careless or hazardous manner.  Such incidents have resulted in injuries to persons, property damage or both.  This legislation would mandate that a concrete safety manager be designated and present on the work site when any work where the cost of the concrete portion of the job is $250,000 or as determined by rule.  Such concrete safety manager would be responsible for the safety of operations related to the concrete work being performed on the site.

Int. No. 783
Bill section one would add a new section 3310.9 of the Building Code to require additional personnel at construction sites who would report to the site safety manager or coordinator and whose name and contact information would need to be recorded in the site safety log.  Currently the Building Code requires that a construction site safety manager or coordinator be present at any construction site involving projects over 10 stories or 125 feet or more in height; where the scope of the work is 100,000 square feet in area or more; or at buildings otherwise designated by The Department of Buildings (DOB).
 This bill would add a new requirement that by January 1, 2009, a concrete site safety manager be designated by the concrete contractor and be present during all concrete operations, at any job site where the concrete portion of the project is in excess of $250,000 or such other amount as determined by DOB by rule.  A concrete site safety manager must have at least five (5) years experience in concrete operations and by July, 2009, the Department of Buildings would be required to promulgate rules establishing additional requirements for certification as a concrete site safety manager, including the requirement that concrete managers satisfactorily complete a 30-hour course in construction safety approved by DOB. 
Bill section two provides for an effective date of January 1, 2009, and would  require the Commissioner of Buildings to take any actions necessary to implement its provisions prior to the effective date
� Pursuant to Section BC 3310.
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